Chapter in a Box Proposal
Carolyn Englund O’Grady, February 2011

Idea:

Create an easy way for LC alumni and family to connect in their home communities.
Goal:

Foster dynamic, lifelong connections between Lewis & Clark and our alumni.

First Steps:

1. Lewis & Clark sends an email blast to identify interested people.

2. Once the people identified we connect them to each other and recommend doing the following:

a. Find a time to meet at a coffee/happy hour.
b. At this meeting they discuss an event they would like to see happen in their group.  This could be another happy hour, an afternoon/evening at a museum, or a family event such as bowling.  The group will identify one person willing to be the contact and main organizer to Lewis and Clark as well as people who would be willing to make phone call invitations to this event to alumni and family in the area.

c. The Lewis and Clark contact would then be in touch with LC to send out an official invitation to this event and to receive phone lists of area alumni and family.

d. Lewis and Clark sends out an email invitation a few weeks ahead of time which is then followed up by phone call invitations from the local group.

e. Lewis and Clark sends the contact person any necessary information as well as some car clings/notepads/LC tschotskes etc, to pass out at the event.

f. Right before the event, LC notifies the local organizer of the RSVPs.

g. At the event, the organizer will do an official LC greeting and will also make some kind of follow-up announcement such as “if you’d like to continue connecting with alums and family in the area and are interested in future events, we will be meeting at another coffee/happy hour to talk about the future.”
h. At this second coffee/happy hour the group will identify future events (for ideas see below) and can elect leaders for each event and for one or two people to be the LC contacts.  Also to consider:  It is quite an advantage to find some events that can happen yearly.  This creates a sense of tradition and familiarity.

i. They will follow the first event steps for each future event (email/formal invitation, phone tree, event).
Ideas for Chapter events:
· Faculty visits
· Service projects
· Museum visits
· Family picnics
· Tours of local attractions
· Regional seasonal favorites such as apple picking, ice skating, beach parties
Notes: 
1. For the greatest chance of success I would recommend using a chapter structure similar to my Girl Scout troop where we use a cooperative model.  The means we have two leaders and we each have one event per year that we manage; and we also keep the troop roster and financial records.  We send out reminder emails and pick up the slack in organizing.  Parents sign up to lead one monthly meeting per year where they organize the treats, the activities and the badges that the girls earn that time.  Other parents sign up to organize one monthly weekend event per year.  Past events have included:  Mill City Museum (a terrific Minneapolis history museum), the Raptor Center, Winter Solstice Celebration, Halloween party at a troop member’s house, ice skating party, yearly barbecue at the cabin, and Earth Day cleanup.

2. For Lewis and Clark Alumni Chapter I would also recommend using this cooperative model of leadership.  This means that there is a planning meeting once each year where the year is mapped out with 2-4 events.  Each event will then be spearheaded by one person.  This person takes care of everything related to each event – being the contact person, securing the location, delegating phone trees, all things related to making the event a success.  If the event is bigger, like a faculty visit, there could be 2 or 3 people in charge of the event.  These 2 to 3 people would work very closely together to make sure the event is a success.

3. In my Chapter we’ve found that attendance at events is much better when we do a calling tree and extend personal invitations to people.   At the moment we are going through aging pains.  It will be interesting to use these step ourselves to refocus and reenergize.
4. There should be some sort of follow-up plan between LC and the identified chapter leaders.  We can identify some ways to continue to support them and to show our appreciation.

Questions:

1. What form would we use to send the information to interested people?  We could use a letter, design a brochure, or have a folder with a welcome kit (too fussy?)

2. What kind of resources does LC have to support alumni groups?  Is there staff time that could potentially be devoted to additional alumni groups?
3. What can we do to help the LC staff – can we be the mentors and/or LC connection for a new group?  Would we be able to manage database information to send out emails and provide phone numbers?
